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January 26, 2024 
 
At the regular board meeting on January 24, 2024, the board of directors of the Bow River 
Irrigation District passed a motion to approve the following addition to the policy regarding 
alternate parcel agreements: 

Alternate parcel agreements where the alternate parcel has no irrigation acres and there are 
insufficient irrigation acres left on the original parcel to cover the irrigation system are subject 
to the following conditions: 

1. The alternate parcel agreement will be subject to an administration fee of 1% of the 
capital asset charge per irrigated acre on the alternate parcel, payable on or before May 
1. 

2. Turnouts on irrigated parcels which cannot be irrigated due to use of the irrigation acres 
on alternate parcels will be locked by the district. 

3. Irrigating a parcel on which the irrigation acres have been assigned to an alternate 
parcel will result in immediate cancellation of the alternate parcel agreement and the 
irrigator’s irrigation parcels will be ineligible to provide irrigation acres for alternate 
parcel agreements for the following three years. 

4. Applications for alternate parcel agreements must be made by February 15 each year. 
5. Parcels irrigated under alternate parcel agreements will be listed on the BRID website 

each year. 

A subsequent motion was passed to waive the February 15 deadline this year.  

If you have any questions or concerns regarding this addition, please contact Richard Phillips, 
General Manager; Jessica Robbins, Assistant General Manager; or your director. 

 

 


